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LA City Councilmembers Introduce Resolution Requesting Public Hearing on Upcoming Fare Increase
Today, City of Los Angeles Councilmembers Jose Huizar and Bill Rosendahl introduced the attached resolution requesting that we hold a public hearing on the impending fare increase to determine if it is merited at this time. The resolution was referred to the City Council's Transportation Committee, but has yet to be scheduled for a hearing. This month's Operations Committee meeting agenda includes a board report that was prepared in response to a similar motion by Directors Huizar and Villaraigosa in March. The report states that a public hearing on the approved July 1, 2010 fare increase is not required, but an additional public hearing could be conducted at the Board's discretion.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100409_Fare_Hearing_Resolution.PDF

LA City Board of Transportation Commissioners Approves DASH and Commuter Express Fare Increases
Yesterday, the City of Los Angeles Board of Transportation Commissioners approved LA Department of Transportation (LADOT) staff recommendations to increase fares on DASH and Commuter Express Transit Services over a two-year period. This item, along with previously proposed DASH, Commuter Express and Cityride service cuts which LADOT staff is currently revising after their public outreach effort, has not yet been scheduled for action by the City Council.

City of Los Angeles Considers East San Fernando Valley North/South Project

Today, the Los Angeles City Council approved recommendations from the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) to work with Metro to begin the necessary federal and state environmental clearance and public outreach for the three-phases of the East San Fernando Valley North/South Transit Corridors Bus Speed Improvement Project. In addition, the Council approved LADOT’s recommendation to work with Metro on a scope, schedule and budget for an Alternative Analysis of expanded north-south passenger rail in the San Fernando Valley.  We plan on bringing these recommendations to the Board for consideration in May.
High Speed Rail

Yesterday, the California High Speed Rail Authority approved the inclusion of an additional alternative, the shared track concept, in the current environmental process between Union Station and Anaheim.

Metro and OCTA CEOs co-signed a letter to Chairman Pringle requesting the California High Speed Rail Authority to revisit the concept of shared use in the LOSSAN corridor and meet the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) timelines for first round funding.  The letter suggests that shared use might be feasible if the services in the corridor are rationalized.  Previous high speed train operational assumptions modeled Amtrak, Metrolink and high speed trains growth through 2035 using each agency’s growth projections without rationalizing the three levels of service against customer demand in the corridor.
 

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Alternators for Bus Fleet

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Alternators for the bus fleet. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 15, 2010 through June 30, 2010.

The alternator is a key component of the bus electrical system that is needed to recharge the batteries and to power the buses’ electrical system when its engine is running. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by contract Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be traveling to Washington, D.C. to testify before the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee’s Subcommittee on Highways and Transit at a hearing titled, “Using Innovative Financing To Deliver Highways and Transit Projects.” The hearing will be chaired by Congressman Peter DeFazio (D-OR) and by Ranking Member John Duncan (R-TN).
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